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EDITORIAL 
 

 The new Baker Lake, promised to be 
unspoiled and even improved by the new dam, 
is in danger of becoming a public disgrace. 
We speak of the driftwood now making the 
water hazardous to boats and a menace to its 
usefulness to the public. According to the 
agreements, the power company is to see that 
no such condition is allowed to exist. So far 
they have had a perfunctory contract for 
sweeping the main debris, but since have 
ignored sensible suggestions of burning the 
drift as it please along the shores and low 
water periods. The lake is now high and the 
accumulation is at the mercy of the winds. It 
has been just a year since completion of the 
dam. We’d hate to see this beautiful lake go 
the way of Lake Shannon – one reason for all 
the pre-construction clearing and sweeping 
agreements. Apparently the public is going to 
have to get good and mad. Our suggestion is 
that they do it now, rather than complain 
periodically over a 30-year period with no 
results as in the lower lake. The Forest Service 
has not released the company from their 
commitments. What is occurring is just plain 
lack of active compliance. Besides the bad 
effect on visitors to the lake, condition of the 
water may cancel Cascade Days plans for boat 
races. A few well-placed letters might build 
the necessary fires needed to get immediate 
action. Delay can mean a long time grind. 
 

* * * 
 
 The curse of money is a national 
problem.  The poor are cursed by lack of it, 
the rich by too much of it, the government by 

the power of it, the world by our careless use 
of it. 


